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Policy Regarding Hunting on Club Property 

 
 

1) Policy regarding hunting on club property is set and revised by vote of the 

Membership at regular scheduled club meetings. 

2) Hunting shall be limited to species and seasons set by the Division of Fisheries 

and Wildlife with the exception that hunting of rabbits while running dogs is not 

allowed in beagle pens on any portion of the running grounds at any time. (CSC 

rule)  The following provisions of Massachusetts hunting regulations regarding 

dog training must be followed at all times. While training hunting dogs rifles and 

shotguns may not be possessed Pistols or revolvers and blank cartridges may be 

used and possessed but no live rounds. No sporting or hunting license is 

necessary. During the shotgun deer season running rabbits with dogs is not 

allowed.  

3) Violation of game laws and or illegal or unsportsmanlike conduct will not be 

tolerated by the Carver Sportsmen’s club. Individual violators will be subject to 

disciplinary actions at the discretion of the Board of Directors.  

4) Game wardens shall be admitted to the club upon request and shall not be 

interfered with by any member at any time in the performance of their duties. 

5) The use or possession of alcoholic beverages while hunting or possessing firearms 

is not allowed on club property. 

6) Hunting on club property shall be limited to members of Carver Sportsmen’s Club 

and invited guests. 

7) Guests shall be limited to one guest per member while hunting. 

8) All hunters and guests must possess and carry all appropriate licenses, permits 

and tags required while hunting on public lands while on club property. 

9) Members are responsible for guests.  

10) The policy on guests hunting on club property is a membership benefit solely for 

the convenience of and enjoyment of Carver Sportsmen’s Club members. 

Occasional guest use shall not be extended beyond reason. Our rule of thumb is 

guest use less than 3 times per year is reasonable more frequent use than that 

encroaches on the rights of paid members and the individual should be referred 

for membership application.   

11) Hunting shall be on a first come first serve basis, conflicts will be resolved in a 

sportsmanlike manner. Proper consideration shall be afforded to those hunting 

from tree stands. Deer drives should be limited in size and appropriate to safely 

hunt a property of 300 acres. 

12) Stands will be removed from club property within 30 days of the end of muzzle 

loading deer season 

 

By Vote of the membership September 3, 2019 


